MEMORANDUM

TO Waller Creek Local Government Corporation
FROM Spencer Cronk, City Manager V/
DATE March 19, 2019

SUBJECT Waller Creek Local Government Corporation Appointment

On April 28, 2011, Council approved a resolution creating the Waller Creek Local Government
Corporation (“LGC”) under Subchapter D, Chapter 431, Texas Transportation Code to act on
behalf of the City in its efforts to revitalize the Waller Creek District. Section 431.101 provides:
“A local government corporation may be created to aid and act on behalf of one or more local
governments to accomplish any governmental purpose of those local governments”.

On May 24, 2018, City Council approved a resolution amending the Articles of Incorporation
and Bylaws of the LGC to vest all powers of the Corporation in the LGC allowing each City of
Austin appointment to be made through the City Manager. The purpose of this memorandum is
to formally appoint Assistant City Manager Rodney Gonzales as the President of the Waller
Creek Local Government Corporation. ACM Gonzales will be filling a vacancy left by the
retirement of former LGC President Joe Pantalion.

Rodney Gonzales comes to the Assistant City Manager role having served in leadership roles in
Development Services and Economic Development for the City of Austin over the past 12 years.
Mr. Gonzales began his career in finance, serving as the Director of Finance for the cities of San
Marcos and Luling, TX. He holds a Master’s Degree in Business Administration and a Bachelor’s
degree from Texas State University.

cc: Rodney Gonzales, Assistant City Manager



